
 

 

 
August 29, 2019 
 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Assistant Secretary of the Commission for FOIA Matters 

Privacy and Sunshine Acts Compliance 

Commodity Futures Trading Commission 

Three Lafayette Centre 

1155 21
st
 Street, NW 

Washington, DC 20581 

 

Re: FOIA CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT REQUEST 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

 

In accordance with Commission Regulation 145.9(d), ICE Futures U.S., Inc. (“Exchange”) requests 

confidential treatment pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. 552, for the attached 

Submission No. 19-278, its content and accompanying materials, which were sent to Mr. Christopher J. 

Kirkpatrick, Secretary of the Commission, on August 29, 2019.  

 

The Exchange is requesting confidential treatment for the aforementioned correspondence and material 

pursuant to Commission Regulation 145.9(d)(1)(i) and (ii), on the grounds that disclosure of the material: 

 

(d)(1)(i) - is specifically exempted by a statute that either requires that 

the matters be withheld from the public in such a manner as to leave no 

discretion on the issue or establishes particular criteria for withholding or 

refers to particular types of matters to be withheld; or  

 

(d)(1)(ii) - would reveal confidential commercial or financial 

information.  

 

The Exchange further requests that this material receive confidential treatment in perpetuity. If you have 

any questions, please contact me at (312) 836-6745 or patrick.swartzer@theice.com.   

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Patrick Swartzer 

Market Regulation 

 

Enc. 

 

mailto:patrick.swartzer@theice.com

